
O Unitil
January31, 2011

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director and Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301 -2429

RE: Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. CORE Energy Efficiency Programs, Docket 09-1 70
(Order No. 25,099) 2010 Year End Spending Results

Dear Director Howland:

Please accept this letter on behalf of Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (“Unitil” or the
“Company”) notifying the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission that the Company
has exceeded its originally proposed 2010 energy efficiency budget in the following
programs: NH Home Performance with Energy Star (“HPwES”) ($38,573.46);1
ENERGY STAR® Homes ($47,283.78); Large C&l ($25,354.84); and Home Energy
Assistance ($26,784.71).

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission Order Number 25,062, allows budget
transfers within a sector of up to 20% of an individual program without Commission
approval, so long as the Company notifies the Commission and interested parties.
Within the scope of this authority, the company will make the following reallocations:

Residential Programs
From Amount Percentage To
ENERGY STAR® Lighting $38,573.46 17.5% HPwES
ENERGY STAR® Lighting $5,500.00 2.5% ENERGY STAR® Homes
ENERGY STAR® $41,783.78 18.7% ENERGY STAR® Homes
Appliance Program

C&l Programs
From Amount Percentage To
New Equipment and $25,354.84 8.6% Large C&I Retrofit
Construction

The Home Energy Assistance overage will be reconciled by first applying the 2009
carryover, if any, and then by reducing the 2011 budget.

Attached to this letter please find a statement of current CORE Energy Efficiency
Programs’ spending as of December 31, 2010.

1 Please note that that the Company did not exceed the limited number of fuel-neutral HPwES projects

permitted by the Public Utilities Commission in Order No. 25,062 and DE 09-1 70.



 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Thomas Palma, Esq. 
Manager, Distributed Energy Resources 
 
cc: DE 09-170 Service List 
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